
CITY OF PARK HILLS 
INFRASTRUCTURE AND PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE  
MEETING MINUTES FROM THURSDAY, AUGUST 8, 2024 

 
1. Review and approval of minutes 
The minutes from the July Infrastructure meeting were reviewed and approved. 
 
2. GPS misdirection 
The City has not aggressively attempted to contact the various GPS map providers (Google Maps, for 
example). Councilman Shields will share this information with Stacee Hans at KYTC. 
 
3. Traffic count 
Dan VonHandorf shared the following traffic counts. All counts are over a 24-hour period and cover both 
lanes of traffic: 

 St. Joseph Lane: 1,948 
 North Arlington: 1,286 
 Cleveland at Park Road: 612 

 
The next streets to be monitored are St. James and South Arlington. The counts will be repeated once 
school starts to provide a snapshot of traffic when schools are both in and out of session. 
 
4. North Arlington Sidewalk 
Mr. Jenkins was not able to meet with Mayor Zembrodt and Jay Bayer about this issue. He’ll try to do so 
before the next Committee meeting. 
 
5. Connectivity on Dixie at North Arlington 
This pertains to the section of Dixie Highway between North Arlington and the first business/concrete pad 
going north. While several approaches were discussed, a course of action was not determined. In the 
meantime, Mr. VonHandorf will get prices for a rock-and-pipe approach.  


